March 25, 2002

Kathy Lee, diSiac

1. Next Meeting: APRIL 8th (led by Kathy)

2. Groups Present: BodyHype, diSiac, Expressions, Intime, Muse, PSAT, PUP, Raks, Sympoh, Triangle

3. Letter to Tilghman Update (Cliff)


- Made revisions suggested in PAC's last meeting

- Additional revision proposed by Chris Wendell: to put shop space under Long-Term goals (not Short-Term)


- Will give to Connor and Rebecca to review


- Will send to President Tilghman if/when Connor and Rebecca OK the revisions

4. Tiger Nite (Rebecca)


- Will be at Frist on April 26th (Friday) @ 10 pm


- Jean Lee is still looking for Stage Manager, Light and Sound Board Operators

- PAC groups will receive an email that can be forwarded to the members of each group so the word gets out and we can help Tiger Nite happen


- Contact Jean Lee with suggestions, questions, etc.

5. PAC Keyboard (Cliff)


- New prices for the keyboard (w/ rolling speakers) have been set up with Daryl:



$50 for first week



$10 for each additional week



$20 if only rented for a day

- We will keep these prices unless/until a problem arises a basically only rent for the time you'll need the keyboard for

6. Intime Reservation Requests (Rebecca): If you want to use Theater Intime next year, please send your detailed requests to rsimson@

7. Passport to the Arts (Sid)


- Question: How does a group get to use Passport to the Arts for its show?

- Answer: Meet with Dean Dunne.  You'll be able to sell tickets through Frist, Intime,Richardson, etc (any venue that accepts Tiger Tickets).

8. Paul Breitman's Report on Richardson

- As of JULY 1, 2002, Breitman (current Director of Frist) will be taking over the management and supervision of Richardson.  He will then be the Director of Frist and of Richardson.  Until then, please send all Richardson-related business and requests to Nate Randall, the current person responsible for scheduling in Richardson.

-  Breitman will be using Frist's infrastructure in making changes at Richardson.  His GOALS are to:

1. Establish Richardson Auditorium as a University-wide resource and as campus performing arts facility that is professionally managed, accessible, and affordable (via increased funding and tech staff)

2. Balance and meet the needs of all three of Richardson's primary clientele, in priority order: University and Dept of Music, student performing arts organizations, and the greater non-University community performing groups.

3. Develop and implement a client-centered approach to the overall management of Richardson Auditorium and increase user satisfaction.

4. Establish short- and long-term plans for renovation and expansion of Richardson and Alexander Hall to insure that this internationally recognized performing arts venue continues to meet the needs for the campus community and brings credit and provided value to Princeton.

- The VISION: To be a world-class performing arts venue that enhances the educational mission of Princeton University.

- The MISSION: To nurture and promote the performing arts at Princeton by providing and supporting a quality auditorium facility that enables the artists to provide their absolute best performance to our audiences.


- Plans for this summer:

1. Implement "Resource 25" System at Richardson, which makes reservation information available on the internet, i.e. who has reserved the space, for how long, etc.  He claims that Frist currently uses Resource 25, but previous experience tells us that they still keep this information confidential.



2. Computerize the ticketing system.


- PAC's Role: (working together with Breitman)

1. Identify/Write up a letter of the specific needs/resources for Richardson

2. Be represented on Breitman's Advisory Board (in development) to participate in the final interview/hiring process for new Richardson staff (Interviews planned for late-April/early-May)

3. Help Richardson grow and change in a positive way; Stay supportive of Breitman and his goals

4. Rework the priority of primary clientele so as to incorporate more program-based groups, i.e. OWL, CSA, into the order with "student performing arts organizations".  Contact Breitman with the modification.

5. Maintain dialogue w/ Breitman - Feel free to contact him any time 

- Main Project: Re-staffing Richardson

1. The new staff will work evenings and weekends, and Breitman guarantees that at least 1 staffer will be present at each performance.

2. Though Breitman asked for 5 new staff, he thinks that he will only get

3:

* Associate Director (responsible for operations, working w/ client, developing utilization contract, etc)




* Assistant Director (focuses on events)




* Assistant Business Manager

3. Currently he has one job description completed and in HR, but he plans to have the other two done by April 15, 2002.



4. Current Frist contacts who will have expanded roles after 7/1/2002:




Associate Director:
Tom Myers




Business Manager:

Kathy Cannon




Ticket Person:

Pam Baker

Events Coordinator:
Kim Collins, Kara Kunciw (work under Tom Myers)


- Raised Issues:

1. PAC has not been contacted with sufficient prior notice about open weekends available to student groups at Richardson.  In theory, this notification is supposed to occur in February/March, but in past years PAC has not been contacted by Dean Dunne's office until April.  Breitman will notify Richardson administration of this problem.  (How it works is the people at Richardson tell Dean Dunne, which weekends are available to PAC, then Dean Dunne tells PAC.  PAC then meets to determine who will take each given weekend according to the Rotation List and reports back to Dean Dunne the final decision.

2. In Claudia's report last year, there was talk of forming a Performing Arts Committee.  The Frist and Richardson advisory board can serve as that committee since it does not look as if this Committee will officially be formed.  PAC will take part on this advisory board.

- Breitman will attend the PAC meeting on April 22, 2002 to discuss scheduling for next year in the Frist Theater.  Every PAC group is strongly urged to come.

- Breitman has contacted the President, Provost, and other administrators that the Richardson changes will take ~ 3-5 years.

- Feel free to contact Breitman with any questions, concerns, suggestions, etc.

Thanks!!

-Kathy :)

